TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON AUGUST 13, 2015
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, John Coker, Bryan Miller, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Ken Laster, Gregg Askins-Attorney, Ben Zeigler, Dianne Owens-Weekly Observer

ABSENT: Keith Baxley 
Public Hearing for 2015-2016 Budget was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

No comments were given.

Council meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m.
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the July 9, 2015 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  
Mayor Richardson stated that he wanted to welcome the new council member Bryan Miller and looks forward to working with him.

Executive Session: Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session to discuss a contractural matter and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Carter.  No actions or votes were taken in executive session.  
Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the contract from Waste Management and it was seconded by Mr. Coker.
Old Business: 1) Mrs. Crosby asked if there is an ordinance on overgrown hedges and cars sitting in the yard.  Mr. Lee stated that there is an ordinance to keep your lot clean and also if the car has a current license plate, there is nothing we can do.  Mrs. Crosby stated that her neighbor has hedges and vines growing up to her second story of her house and it looks awful.  She stated that she wants the Town and her neighborhood to look nice.  Mr. Lee stated that we will send a letter to her asking her to clean up her lot.
Person Appearing Before Council: None
2ND Reading to Increase Council Salary:  Mr. Sutton stated that it has been numerous years since council has received a raise.  Mr. Sutton made the motion that council salaries be raised from $30 to $50 per month and the mayor’s salary be raised $100 to $150 per month. It was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously. This will go into effect after the July 2016 election.
General Obligation Bond for Renovation Project: Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the proposed General Obligation Bond not to exceed the amount of $175,000 for renovation of the Town Hall and adjacent building.  It was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.
CDBG Matching Resolution-Railroad Pump Station: This is to replace the last resolution that was read and accepted at the April meeting.  Waccamaw Council of Government put the wrong amount in the previous resolution.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the resolution in the amount of $639,980 and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.
Dilapidated Buildings:  Mr. Miller asked if the Town had ordinances, etc. that can help keep up the old dilapidated buildings in Town.  He stated that on West Richardson Street there are several houses including the one that has recently burnt that needs to be torn down.  Mr. Lee stated that the house that was burnt has 90 days to tear it down.  Mr. Lee also stated that the state passed a bill last year that states that when a Town has exhausted all means the Town can take the responsibility of tearing it down.  This can cost a little or a lot of money depending on what you may run into.  The cost can then be transferred to the landowner for payment.  Mr. Miller stated that it is a health hazard, nuisance, it tarnishes the image of the Town and the owner has to be responsible.  Mr. Askins stated that it is a process of giving notice, place a lien on the land and tear it down.  With tearing down these old structures you may not get back what you put in to it.  Also, you are going to have to do this throughout the Town not just pick certain ones.  You can run into a huge cost with asbestos.  Mr. Miller stated that he feels that we need to at least send letters and see if it helps.  Mr. Lee stated that the letters will be mail tomorrow to the land owners.  
Short-Term Water Policy: Mr. Miller stated that he had water turned on for a cleaning and was charged to have it turned on and the monthly rate and water usage for four weeks.  He feels that if the individual is going to get charged for a full month’s rate, they should have it on for that long.  Mr. Laster stated that this is something that needs to be done at the same time of the new rate study.  Mr. Laster stated that he understood and it is done internally and it can be changed.
2nd Reading on 2015-2016 Budget:  Mr. Lee stated that the budget that is presented is proposing a 1.6 mil increase which will be 101.2.  This will increase our revenue by $3360.00.  This also included a  3% raise for all employees.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the 2nd reading of the budget it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.
Administrator’s Report: 1) Mr. Lee passed out a summary on implementing an accommodation tax on all hotel, motel, bed and breakfasts at a 2% rate on all rooms.  He is not asking for a reading tonight but would like for council to think about it for the next meeting.  2) Mr. Askins told council that the Hemingway Fire Department is going to go through a ISO inspection.  They are working diligently on this and the Building Codes that are in the ordinance that was adopted are from 2003 codes. Mr. Askins is updating the ordinance to include any updates the state adopts and we automatically update.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the first reading on updating the Building Codes Ordinance and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  3) Mr. Laster stated that the letter than was in the packet will be mailed to all water customers on Monday and put in the newspaper.  This is a DHEC violation that makes us send notices to water customers.  DHEC has issued a consent order and there is no charge for this.  There is nothing to be alarmed about and if you get a call, direct them to contact him at Town Hall.
There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 7:10p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
